Dunlap Music Boosters Meeting

Minutes for April 1, 2014

Attendance: Officers present included: President Sheri Byrne, Vice President Linda Smith, Treasurer Krista Hoerr, and Secretary Dianne Gootee. Directors present were Jen Reece, Jill Potts, Jason Shea, and Robin Hunt. Others in attendance included: Theresa Holshouser, Lisa Lewis, Karen DeHeer, Kevin Curtin, Linda Phillips, Michelle Unser, Doug Tabor, Ronda Mathewson, and Charles Webber.

Call to Order: The regular monthly meeting was called to order by President Sheri Byrne at 7:13 pm in the DHS Town Center.

Secretary's Report: The past two months' meeting minutes are on the website for review. Michelle Unser motioned to approve the minutes and the motion passed.

Treasurer's Report: Krista Hoerr provided the latest financial statement:

Beginning Balance	\$ 21,926.62
Receipts	920.00
Expenses	(350.00)
Ending Balance 4/1/14	\$ 22,496.62

Michelle Unser motioned to approve the monthly financial statement and it passed.

Committee Reports:

President Sheri Byrne asked that all committee chairs please notify her if you are willing to chair the committee again or if you are not interested.

<u>Butter Braid Fundraiser:</u> Robin Hunt said that the butter braids will arrive on this coming Monday at 2:15. We will alphabetize the orders and Linda Smith, Ronda Mathewson, Krista Hoerr, and Dianne Gootee will be there to help.

<u>Fine Arts Night:</u> Sheri Byrne contacted last year's chair and will have food donations and volunteer requests on Volunteer Spot on line by tonight. Krista asked if the school is providing a cash box for this event. Jen Reece was not sure but will ask in the office. Set up last year began at 2:30 on that Friday. Tables in the cafeteria need to be set up and decorated and Linda Smith will be there to direct volunteers. Jen said there is a box of decorations available from last year.

<u>Marching Band Competition:</u> Theresa Holshouser said the next Marching Band Competition meeting will be held in the band room and it was moved to Wednesday, April 23 at 7:00 pm.

Directors' Reports:

<u>Jen Reece (Choir):</u> There is a choir concert this Thursday, April 3. Fine Arts Night will be on Friday, April 11. Show Choir and Women's Chorale leaves on Saturday, April 12 at 6:00 am for a contest at Olympia High School in Stanford. The schedule is as follows:

8:00 Show Choir warms up

8:30 Performance

9:00 Women's Chorale warms up

9:30 Women's Chorale performs All will be home by 11:15 am

The John Davis festival at Bradley is on April 25. TBA goes to contest.

<u>Jason Shea (Band):</u> The rescheduled band concert is next Wednesday, April 9. The marching band will not be attending the U of I competition next fall. He and Jill are working on the marching band schedule for next fall.

Robin Hunt (Theatre): The contest play has finished since the play did not make it onto the state competition. Two cast members made the "All State Cast". Robin will hold a meeting in May to announce the shows and dates for next year. There will be no theatre camp this year.

The next Music Boosters meeting will be held on May 6 at 7:00 pm.

Our meeting was adjourned by President Sheri Byrne at 7:32 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Dianne Gootee